

Catherine E. Heigel, Director Promoting and protecting the health of the public and the environment

March 24, 2016

The Honorable Gene R. Gainey, Mayor Town of Pamplico P.O. Box 296 Pamplico, SC 29583

Re: Marsh Furniture Company

Storm Water Drainage Relocation

Dear Mr. Gainey:

In your March 21, 2016 letter, you described the proposed relocation of the storm water pipe that crosses the Marsh Lumber Company property and requested assurance from the Department that the Town of Pamplico (Town), Florence County (County), and the South Carolina Department of Transportation (SCDOT) would not incur environmental liability as a result of the relocation of this storm water pipe. Based on the information provided, the Department has determined the Town, the County, and the SCDOT would not incur environmental liability as a result of the relocation project as described in your letter.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (803) 898-0778.

Sincerely,

R. Gary Stewart, P.E., Manager

State Remediation Section

Bureau of Land and Waste Management

BLWM File #414343

cc: Kyle Berry, P.E., SCDOT District Engineer
Roger Poston, Chairman, Florence County Council
Bruce Braswell, Marsh Furniture Company
W. Thomas Lavender, Jr., Esq., Nexsen Pruet, LLC
Buck Graham, Region 4 EQC
Claire Prince, Office of General Counsel
Addie Walker, State Remediation Section

